
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 25 SEPTEMBER 2006


EX.218/06
FOOD SERVICE PLAN (Non-Key Decision)

Councillors Mitchelson and Jefferson, having declared personal interests as they owned premises which would be subject to food safety inspections, remained in the meeting room but took no part in the discussion on the item.

Councillor Bloxham chaired the meeting for this item.

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Subject Matter

To consider a Minute Excerpt from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 31 August 2006 regarding the Food Service Plan.  In receiving the outcome of the performance review into the Food Service Plan undertaken by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Executive had expressed disappointment that the Committee had not addressed the issues of whether the targets in the Food Safety Plan were considered workable and achievable.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee now advised that the Committee do take seriously the targets in the Food Service Plan, but recognise that there can be slippage in the targets for reasons which are out of the control of Officers in the Unit.  The targets are workable and achievable but this is conditional on the maintenance of Officer levels and on the fluctuating workload of the Unit.

The Executive noted that this matter had been the subject of discussion at the last City Council meeting.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the matter has been dealt with through discussion at the last meeting of the City Council.

Reasons for Decision

To receive the observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the Food Service Plan targets.







